
 
Ref: R8-ORC-LEB-RES 
 
       September 8, 2021 
  
Via email to Haniewicz.melissa@epa.gov  
 
Ms. Melissa Haniewicz  
Regional Hearing Clerk 
U.S. EPA Region 8 
 

Re: Complaint and Notice of Opportunity for Hearing 
 Docket No. CWA-08-2021-0017 

 
Dear Ms. Haniewicz: 
 
With this letter, please find a Complaint and Notice of Opportunity for Hearing (Complaint) 
issued by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to the City of Helena, Montana. The 
Complaint is identical to the complaint transmitted to you via email from Ellen Wells of the EPA 
Region 8 Office of Regional Counsel on September 2, 2021, except that it has been signed in the 
proper place, the page numbering in the footer has been corrected, and the certificate of service is 
blank. The certificate of service for the complaint being filed today is in a separate pdf 
document, which is also being transmitted to you with this letter. 
  
If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at (303) 312-6858 or 
livingston.peggy@epa.gov. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
   

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Margaret J. (Peggy) Livingston 

Senior Assistant Regional Counsel 
 
 
Enclosures 
 
 

  UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 8 

1595 WYNKOOP STREET 
DENVER, CO   80202 
Phone 800-227-8917 

http://www.epa.gov/region08  

 

mhaniewi
Rounded Exhibit Stamp



 2 

ECN 402.0044.2020 
 
 
cc: Ms. Catherine Laughner (via email to cathyl@bkbh.com) 
  

Ms. Katherine Tribbett, EPA (via email to Tribbett.katherine@epa.gov) 
   
  Ms. Rachel Harlow-Schalk  
 City Manager, City of Helena 

316 North Park Avenue 
Helena, Montana  59623 

  (via certified mail, return receipt requested, 7020 0640 0002 0948 6716) 
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